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would give the Government advance warning begfore deciding to
raise their rates. The Government should Have ready, on

a contingency basis, a loan scheme which would be implemented
if the societies did decide to increase their rates.

Summing up the discussion, the Prime Minister said that
there should be no early reduction in MLR, but action should be
taken to release special deposits; the amount and timing of
the latter should be left to the Governor and the Chancellor to
decide. The Secretary of State for the Environment, accompanied
by the Financial Secretary, should see representatives of the
building societies urgently and should seek to persuade them
not to increase their rates. They should in any case obtain
from the societies an undertaking that Ministers would be
given due warning of an increase. At the same time, a contingency
plan should be drawn up to provide loans to the societies
in case they insisted on putting up their rates; but a decision
to implement this plan would need to be considered in the light
of further developments. The societies should not be told that
this contingency plan was being prepared.

I am sending copies of this letter to John Chilcot (Home
Office), David Edmonds (Department of the Environment), Paula
Diggle (Financial Secretary's Office), John Beverly (Governor's
Office), Nick Sallnow-Smith (Sir Douglas Wass's Office) and
Martin Vile (Cabinet Office).

Tony Battishill, Esq.,
H.M. Treasury.
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